August 21, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Dr. Rankin:

I am ashamed to have been so long in congratulating you upon your election for the office of President Elect of the American Medical Association, an honor which you justly deserve. We know of no one who is better qualified to fill this position.

I have just learned that you are to be a guest speaker for our one day Clinic Meeting in Fort Worth, October 8. I would like very much to have you as my guest for breakfast, together with the other Mayo Clinic Exes who live in Fort Worth.

We are all looking forward with much pleasure to your visit.

Very truly yours,